
Question on Notice 
 

No. 1122 
 

Asked on 25 October 2022 
 
 

MR S MINNIKIN ASKED MINISTER FOR TRANSPORT AND MAIN ROADS (HON M BAILEY) 
 
QUESTION: 
 
Will the Minister advise the number of allegations of corrupt conduct, or breaches of the Code of 
Conduct for the Queensland Public Service involving a government employee, from 2019–20 to 
2021–22 for each of the following entities (reported separately by financial year and agency) 
(a) Department of Transport and Main Roads, (b) RoadTek, (c) Queensland Rail, (d) Gold Coast 
Waterway Authority and (e) Cross River Rail Delivery Authority? 
 
ANSWER: 
 
I thank the Member for Chatsworth for the question. 
 
The Crime and Corruption Commission publishes data about allegations of corrupt conduct made 
against Queensland Government agencies, including the Department of Transport and Main 
Roads (including RoadTek) and the Gold Coast Waterways Authority online at 
www.ccc.qld.gov.au/corruption/corruption-allegations-data-dashboard. 
 
The Department of the Transport and Main Roads reports on conduct and performance matters 
that are categorised as Category 2, 3(a) and 3(b) of the Conduct and Performance Excellence 
(CaPE) case categorisation framework to the Public Service Commission, which publishes this 
data for Queensland Government agencies annually. This data is available online at 
www.forgov.qld.gov.au/human-resources/employee-management-conduct-and-
performance/conduct-and-performance/conduct-and-performance-data. 
 
Queensland Rail and the Cross River Rail Delivery Authority employees are engaged under the 
Fair Work Act 2009 and are not subject to the CaPE categorisation framework. 
 
 


